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COUNCIL OFFICERS 

 

Grand Knight Peter A. Morales 402-8814 
 drsafe88@gmail.com  

Chaplain Fr. Thomas Naval 826-0760 
 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Virgil Smith 293-0739  
 Virgil.smith79@yahoo.com  

Chancellor Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 
 rollya@verizon.net  
Warden Inan Herrmann 398-6655 
 inanhe@aol.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 
 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 mmercer@airtreatment.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 
 bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 

Inside Guard James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C)   

 james.bowler@yahoo.com 

Outside Guard John A. Oliver  527-5709 
 oliverexec@aol.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson  PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

2 year Trustee Lloyd Duronslet  PGK * 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

3Year Trustee William J. Serb III  PGK* 826-6029 
 serbthe3rd@att.net 

Lecturer Joe Bogdanovich (310) 493-7255 
 Joe.Bogdanovich@biworldwide.com  

Insurance Advisor Ben Baca III (562) 693-7800 
   

District Deputy Steve Bolton DD96 222-6880 
 Sbolton293@aol.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 



      
 

 

 

 
 

Please remember these brother Knights, their ladies, 
relatives and friends in your prayers. 

 
 

R.I.P. 
 

Paul Purtell 

 

Special Intentions For Brother Knights 
  

Vern Schuster PGK     Carlos Chavez PGK 
Lloyd Duronslet PGK (recuperating from kidney surgery)      

 

Special Intentions For Relatives and friends 
 

Toni Cholewinski – Carl Cholewinski PGK’s Widow 
Cindy Jones, Diane Jones, Sister Rita, John Tomaka, Jeff Lee,  

Ana, Emily & Tony Kulassia, Irene Hoffenberg, Rosa Fairchild 
Ada Ahmed - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Charlotte (cancer surgey) – Robert L. Escobar’s Wife 
Sally Gamble (cancer) – Henry Negrete’s Daughter 

 Bret Eitner (cancer) Henry Negrete’s Son-in-Law     Edie – Ron Tremblay’s Wife 

Rose – Charlos Chavez PGK’s Wife 
Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Melba Gougis, Lumas Gougis, Mooneen Taylor,  

Millie & Silven Laurant, Gary Woods, Myrna Legeaux, Herbert Lum,  
Althea & Herbert Robinson – Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Maureen Lewis (cancer) – Neomi & Bill Serb PGK’s Friend 
Sunny Valdez (hit by car) – Michael Rodriguez’ Girlfriend – Ralph’s Son  

 

 

 

   Sick & Distressed 



THE  GRAND KNIGHT 

        
 
  
 
 
Brothers, 
 
 I hope that this letter finds all of you well.  It has been a busy couple of month’s, with the 

Golf Tournament, the conclusion of lent, the successful Fish Fry’s, Mother’s Day Flower Sales and 
the State Convention. 
  
 The Michael Doss Memorial Golf Tournament was a great success.  It was nice to see all of 
you duffers out there to help us raise funds for your charities and honor a good friend. Thank you for 
all that participated.  The Fish Fry’s are over!  Wow we knocked it out of the park!  In all we hosted 
5 Fridays and were helped by our supported charities.  HSA, H.O.P.E, Boy Scouts, MEFP all pitched 

in and helped sell tickets, set up and sometimes helped clean up.  We even had the Girl Scouts there 
to sell much needed deserts.  I hope all of you had a chance to take in the good food and great 
company. 
 
 Bill Serb and I attended the Annual State Convention in Santa Clara.  We had a wonderful 
time and I learned a lot of new things about our Order and the generosity of our Knights.  Joe Saliz, a 
good friend of our council was elected as 
State Warden.  This within itself was a cliff 

hanger as the election was conducted it went 
to a run-off.  Also in attendance was our own 
Bishop Kevin Vann, not only did he stay the 
entire weekend, he talked to as many Orange 
County Knight’s as he could and indicated 
that the Knights Of Columbus was a very 
important role to him and the mission of our 

church. He offered any help and support in 
helping our order grow.  On a personal note, 
While at the convention, My wife and I 
celebrated our 18th Wedding anniversary, Bishop Vann provide us with a very special blessing and 
warm wishes.  This was very unexpected and over whelming  at the same time.  
 
 I hope to see all of you at the next Business meeting on June 11, 2014! 

 
Vivat Jesus! 
Peter A. Morales 

 

 

 



council Chaplain’s corner 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

He Is Our Rock 
 

 It was the summer of 1992, Summer Olympic Games in Barcelona. The crowd was cheering 
as the United States swimming team was coming in. Ron Kernaughs had just got the news that his 
father had been stricken with a fatal heart attack. He was devastated, his dad had planned on being at 
the games for support just as he had done all of Ron’s life. Five days later Ron showed up for his 

first swimming event wearing his dad’s favorite hat. He said he was wearing it because it inspired 
him with his dad’s memory. 
   
 There are times when a dependable presence in our life will just no longer be there. The loss 
can make us feel off balance but that is when we need to remember “the eyes of the Lord are on the 
righteous and His ears are open to their cry (Psalm 34:15). He is near to those who have a broken 
heart” (v.18). He is the Rock whose presence we can always depend on (Deuteronomy 32:4). 
  

 Gods’ presence is real. He continually watches over us because He is our loving Father and 
that is just what Fathers do. You never have to question “where is God?” the better question would 
be where isn’t He? 

 

“Happy Father’s Day” 
NSS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Those in 

Attendance     
At the 

May business meeting 
William Torrescano     Peter Morales GK     Inan Herrmann     Jogn Oliver     George Limar     Frank Faecke 

Henry Negrete     Carl Heinz     Gilbert Montoya     Jorge Rodriguez     Curt Briskorn     Leo Griego 

Ralph Rodriguez     Mike Mercer     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Robert Marsh     Walter Munoz 

Don Gargiulo PGK     Tom Nagle PGK     William Serb PGK     Fredrick Gumm     Kevin Connell 

Chorm Thieaingern     Roland Tremblay     James Darenbury     James Darenbury     James Darenbury 
 

(Note: I have been informed that although James attended March & April meeting his name was not 

listed here, therefore his name is listed this month three times).  

  

 

 

 

 
 

 



 
A MESSAGE FROM YOUR……………………. 
  

        Deputy Grand Knight  
& program Director 

 

Brother Knights, 
 

 Summer is upon us and that’s when we go into high gear.  Thanks to all that helped with the 
selling of Mothers Day flowers, it was a great success.   
 

 But it is on to June. We will be holding our corporate communion on the 29th  at the 8:00am 
mass. I hope to see many of you there not only socializing with you brother Knight’s but giving our 
organization some visibility to the other church Parishioner’s by participating.  We had talked about 
holding our upcoming installation of officer’s directly after the mass but that did not work out. As it 
stands now we hold the election during this month’s June business meeting and expect to hold that 
installation during July. If there is anyone you think might be a good candidate for any of these 
office’s you might talk to him and if he agrees you could nominate him from the floor during the 
election process. Be sure that the person you would like to nominate is on board and would like to 

serve in that position. 
 

 The last BIG thing is the Fiesta.  We will need lots of help for the weekend event. I’m sure 
that 

this one will be as great as the last. Be sure to sign up at the next business meeting. 
 

See you there 
Virgil Smith 

Deputy Grand Knight 
& Program Director 

 

Nomination of Officer’s 
Columbian Year 2014-15 

 

          These are the Brother Knight’s that your council is nominating for the various 
officer positions in our council for the upcoming 2013-14 Columbian Year. Others can 
be nominated from the floor during the upcoming election’s that are going to be held 
during our June business meeting. In order for any brother to be nominated from the 
floor he needs to have previously be asked if he would accept the nomination.  
 

Grand knight – Peter A. Morales GK       Advocate – Bobby L. Velasquez PGK 

Deputy Grand Knight – Virgil E. Smith       Inside Guard – James Bowler 

Chancellor – Roselito R. de los Reyes       Outside Guard – John A. Oliver 

Warden – Inan Herrmann         1 year Trustee – Kenneth L.Peterson PGK 

Recorder – Frank J. Faecke        2 Year Trustee – Lloyd S.Duronslet PGK 

Treasurer – Michael W. Mercer        3 Year Trustee – William J. Serb III PGK 

 



 
from the desk of the ………………… 

 FINANCIAL SECRETARY 
 

 
 
 
 
Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 In an effort to make information more accessible our members, we have added our monthly 
newsletter to our website, http://www.kofc8599.org. If this method is convenient for you, and you 
would like to stop receiving the newsletter via the US Postal Service, let me know and we will make 
the necessary changes to the system. In addition to making the newsletter available to you sooner, it 
will also decrease our costs.  
 
 Also, an enhancement to the Supreme database now allows me to send out billing notices 

and other correspondence via email. If you would like to begin receiving your annual bill for dues 
via email instead of a hardcopy via the US Postal Service, let me know and I will update your 
records with that information.  

 
 I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 
all of you to help out when you can. 
 
 I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 

 
  

  JUNE BIRTHDAYS 
 

Lloyd R. Mantong 6/2 Scott L. Schuster 6/2 Brian C. Leach 6/6 
Erick Valencia 6/8 Lloyd O. McPherson Jr. 6/9 Roselito R. De Los Reyes 6/11 
Dr. Modesto T. Paredes Jr. 6/15 Bert Poan 6/15 George T. Limar 6/17 
Enrique G. Buscarolo 6/20 Irvin T. Cuevas 6/26 Robert J. Marsh 6/28
  
   

 
Peace and all good 

 

 
Michael Morris 

Financial Secretary 
fs@kofc8599.org 

 

 

 

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ROSARY PRAYER FOR LIFE vigil’s 
Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 
 

 
  

 
 

4
th

 OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

10
th

 4
th 

DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

11
th

 BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13
th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14
th

) 

14
th

 “FLAG DAY” 

15
th

 “FATHER’S DAY” 

20
th

 H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

20
th

 FIESTA  6:00pm 

21
st
 FIESTA 12:00NOON 

22
nd

 FIESTA 1:00pm 

26
th

 CHAPTER MEETING at St. Joachims Parish Hall 7:30pm 

28
th

 H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

29
th

 CORPORATE COMMUNION 8:00am 
 

 
coming in  juLY 

 

2
nd

 OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

4
th

 “INDEPENENCE DAY” 

8
th

 4
th 

DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

9
th

 BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13
th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14
th

) 

18
th

 H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

24
th

 CHAPTER MEETING at St. Joachims Parish Hall 7:30pm 

26
th

 H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

TBA INSTALLATION OF OFFICER’S 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MONTH’S ACTIVITIES 

These Are The 

Seminarian’s Your Council Support 

Michael So & Phung Nguyen 
We Support Them Financially As Well As In Our Prayer’s 

 

 

 

 

 



  
PPRROO--LLIIFFEE  NNootteess  ••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••  

 

                                                        

Dear Brother Knights, 

 I would like share some thoughts with you on Abortion.  Did you know it’s very 

likely some member of your family has died at the hands of an abortionist?  Fifty thousand 

men died in the Viet Nam and Three Hundred Fifty Thousand were wounded.  We all know 

of a family were this happened.  Over Fifty Five Million have died at the hands of an 

abortionist.   If you start to run the numbers there is no way your family has not been 

touched by abortion.  It could be a son, daughter, brother, sister, aunt uncle, etc.  The point is 

your family has been touched by abortion. 

 In the movie Heaven Is For Real the little boy tells his mother when he was in 

heaven he met his sister and asked why she didn’t have a name?  His mother had a 

miscarriage and didn’t know if it was a boy or girl she lost.   The pain of his mothers loss 

was real.  Just as the pain of abortion is real.  I heard a priest tell the story of a woman 

confessing to having an abortion a number of times. When he asked why she continue to 

confess this sin?  She told him, Father you don’t understand   “I can’t forgive myself, I 

killed my baby.”  Her pain was real. 

 Last week a young man told us he was trying to talk his wife out of having an 

abortion.  She was going to have the abortion anyway, his pain was real.   He couldn’t save 

his child from the hands of the abortionist, that’s was a deep cut, his wife just killed his 

child. 

 It’s not often a man will tell you about how abortion has affected him.  When they do 

you realize they are in a need of healing.  His pain is real even if he doesn’t mention it.  

 
Sincerely Yours 

Thomas Nagle 
 

         
 

 



 
 

Knights of Columbus 
 
              SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 

Insurance Questions Contact: 
                                                                  Ben Baca III 

                                                                 (562) 693-7800 

                          15111 Whittier Blvd. Suite 560 

                               Whittier, CA 90603-2181 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Knights of Columbus Clothing 
Jacket’s (Two Types) - $60.00 to $65.00 

Shirts - $15.00 

Caps - $10.00 

[Embroidery Included] 

Contact: George Limar – (562) 860-9794 

 

 “Embroid Me” 

7162 Edinger Ave. 

Huntington Beach, CA 92647-3505 

(714) 375-4090 

Store Contact: Kirtstin 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write-off 

 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write-off 

 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 



 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cypress Council Past Grand Knight’s 
Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III 

 



 

 
 

                                                    DIRECTORS & Chairman 
 

Program Director Virgil Smith 293-0739  
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  
   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 
    Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 
  Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director Peter Morales GK 402-8814  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  
    Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)  

   Helping Hands Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 
   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055   

   Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 
   ID Chairman Valentin C. Anselmo 521-1869(H) 203-4174(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 
   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 

 Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   
   Phone Committee Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Family Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

  Activity Form Coordinator Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 
   Family Night Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739  

   Valentine Ladies Night Out Don Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
   Luau Chairman Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

 John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019(C)  

   Christmas Party Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739 

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 
 Gene St. Amant 761-8125  

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 
   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN,  PDD, DM 761-5731 
   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Retention Chairman Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 



 

 

GGeeoorrggee  &&  MMiicchhaaeelleennee  KKuubbeecckk  

Our new home address is: 

Emerald Court – Apt. 277 

1731 W. Medical Center Dr. 

Anaheim, CA 92801 

(657) 208-1029 

We love Independent Living at this location. It is closest 

to St. Irenaeus & St. Peter Chanel 

Catholic Churches. 

For a free tour & more information 

(714) 778-5100 ask for Mark or Debbie 

 

For Your Insurance Needs 

……Contact…… 

Ben Baca III 

15111 Whittier Blvd. Suite 

460 

Whittier, CA 90603-2181 

(562) 693-7800 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


